Council Meeting 29 November 2007
Agenda

Apologies

Minutes of the previous two Council meeting(s)

Matters arising from the November 2006 meeting

1. Hans Daellenbach Prize – Rules (Documentation & Honorarium/Tax)

2. Visiting Lecturer – Rules (Tax/Emolument) and selection

3. ORSSA journal ORiON - Follow-up from David Ryan

4. Automation of ORSNZ process – Approval of $4000 expenditure

5. Recent graduate student conference registration

6. Two-year and paid life membership subscriptions

Matters arising from the February 2007 email meeting

7. Promotion of OR in Schools - Follow-up from David Ryan

Registration of ORSNZ under the new Charities Act 

Other Business




ORSNZ Council Meeting

Agenda Item 1

  ORSNZ Hans Daellenbach Prize Rules and Call for Nominations

Background

  Firstly, rules governing the processes associated with the Hans

  Daellenbach Prize need be drafted, as they do not appear to be

  documented, and passed by Council. These rules would not be a public

  document and are separate from the existing information contained in

  the Call for Nominations.

  Secondly, John Paynter has pointed out that there are tax

  implications, i.e. both the society and the recipient would have to

  pay tax because of the word "honorarium" in the Call for

  Nominations. Matthias Erghott has suggested that this be discussed

  with Paul Rouse and appropriate changes made.

Proposed Rules

  The ORSNZ Daellenbach Prize for OR/MS will be for a body of

  innovative work that has made a significant contribution to New

  Zealand, and received international recognition, as evidenced by

  publication.

  The Prize will be awarded not more than every three years. A call

  for nominations of persons to be considered for the Prize will be

  made at the ORSNZ Conference and in ORSNZ Newsletters. The prize can

  be shared by more than one person, at least one of whom must be a

  current member of ORSNZ. Nominations by two members of ORSNZ must

  include the nominee's CV and a nomination statement outlining the

  grounds on which the nomination has been made.

  The President of ORSNZ will receive the nominations and set up a

  Prize Panel including two other members of ORSNZ (including at least

  one previous Prize winner) to select the winner of the Prize. The

  President and members of the Prize Panel will be ineligible for the

  Prize.

  The winner of the Prize will be announced at the Conference Dinner

  in the year that the award is made.

  The winner of the Prize will give a plenary address at the ORSNZ

  Conference in the following year on the work that has resulted in

  the award. Winners of the prize are not eligible for subsequent

  prizes for up to nine years following the award.

  The Prize will be a sum of (NZ) $1000 and a framed Prize Citation.

  No prize will be awarded if nominations are not of sufficient merit.

Existing Call for Nominations

  To honour the considerable contributions of Emeritus Professor Hans

  Daellenbach to OR/MS in New Zealand, the ORSNZ has established the

  ORSNZ Hans Daellenbach Orize. The purpose of this award is to

  elicit, recognise, and reward outstanding examples of management

  science and operations research in New Zealand, and to encourage

  their dissemination in the international literature. Nominees for

  the prize must be members of the ORSNZ. The prize is accompanied by

  a $1000 honorarium, and winners must give a plenary address on their

  relevant work at the ORSNZ conference in the year of the

  award. Nominations are invited and should be sent to President

  <president@orsnz.org.nz>, Operational Research Society of New

  Zealand PO Box 6544, Wellesley Street Auckland, New Zealand.

Proposed New Call for Nominations



Agenda Item 2

  ORSNZ Visiting Lecturer Call for Nominations and Selection

Background

  Firstly, John Paynter has pointed out that there are tax implications,

  i.e. both the society and the recipient would have to pay tax

  because of the word "emolument" in the Call for

  Nominations. Matthias Erghott has suggested that this be discussed

  with Paul Rouse and appropriate changes made.

  Secondly, Visiting Lecturer selection. David Ryan to elaborate.

Existing Call for Nominations

  ORSNZ invites nominations for ORSNZ visiting lecturer scholarships

  for visits to New Zealand between September 2006 and June 2007. Each

  visiting lecturer must give a talk on some topic likely to be of

  general interest to ORSNZ members at each of Auckland, Hamilton,

  Wellington, and Christchurch.  Each visiting lecturer will be

  invited to write a guest editorial for the society newsletter. The

  emolument of each scholarship is up to $1000. ORSNZ will not

  normally consider payment of additional costs to visiting

  lecturers. Each candidate must be nominated by a current member of

  ORSNZ, "the champion". The nomination must include the CV of the

  nominated visiting lecturer, the date and location of the hosts of

  the visit, the name of the champion and an undertaking by the

  champion to coordinate a visit by the nominee to the four above

  named centres. Enquiries concerning, or nominations for,

  scholarships should be sent to the President

  <president@orsnz.org.nz>, Operational Research Society of New

  Zealand, PO Box 6544, Wellesley Street, Auckland, New Zealand.

Proposed New Call for Nominations

  ORSNZ invites nominations for ORSNZ honorary visiting lecturers for

  visits to New Zealand between September 2006 and June 2007. Each

  visiting lecturer must give a talk on some topic likely to be of

  general interest to ORSNZ members at each of Auckland, Hamilton,

  Wellington, and Christchurch. Each visiting lecturer will be invited

  to write a guest editorial for the society newsletter. The ORSNZ

  contributes to the costs up to a maximum of $1000. Each candidate

  must be nominated by a current member of ORSNZ, "the champion". The

  nomination must include the CV of the nominated visiting lecturer,

  the date and location of the hosts of the visit, the name of the

  champion and an undertaking by the champion to coordinate a visit by

  the nominee to the four above named centres. Enquiries concerning,

  or nominations for, lectureships should should be sent to the

  President <president@orsnz.org.nz>, Operational Research Society of

  New Zealand, PO Box 6544, Wellesley Street, Auckland, New Zealand.

Selection

  David Ryan to elaborate.



Agenda Item 3

  ORSSA Journal ORiON

Background

  The Editor of the ORSSA journal ORiON, Jan van Vuuren, has enquired

  whether the Australian, NZ and Chilean OR Societies would, in

  principle, be interested in investigating the possibility of

  establishing a joint OR journal for the southern hemisphere. At the

  Council Meeting held on 30 November following the AGM, Council

  expressed definite interest, but want more information regarding

  process, obligation and liability, as well as access to view the

  journal in its current form. 

Status

  David Ryan is to speak to Jan.

Proposal

  The following letter was sent by the Editor of the ORSSA journal

  ORiON, Jan van Vuuren, to the Presidents of the Operations Research

  Societies of Australia, New Zealand and Chile.

      November 14th, 2006




      MEMORANDUM

      To: The Presidents of the Operations Research Societies of

      Australia, New Zealand and Chile

      Dear Madam/Sir

      I am approaching you in view of recent interests expressed in

      the establishment of a joint journal for the Operations Research

      Societies of the "Southern Hemisphere". ORiON is the journal of

      the Operations Research Society of South Africa (ORSSA) and has

      been published on a bi-annual basis for 22 years now. Currently

      ORiON is in good health and is appearing regularly with papers

      of high quality, but ORSSA would be interested to broaden the

      base of ORiON by making it an international journal. Some of the

      many advantages of such a broadened base include (a) easing the

      way for ORiON to apply for ISI listing, (b) increasing the

      frequency of publication of the journal, (c) improving the

      standard of the journal even more by drawing on a larger pool of

      potential authors, and (d) creating a vehicle for communication

      of OR related topics of specific interest to readers of the

      south.

      I am aware of the fact that some of the OR societies of the

      "Southern Hemisphere" are currently affiliated with other

      journals (for example, the Societies of Australia and New

      Zealand do not currently have their own journals, preferring to

      subscribe to the Asia Pacific Journal of Operational Research),

      but I am nevertheless of the opinion that there is much to be

      gained by establishing a strong OR journal for the southern

      hemisphere.  

      The purpose of this memorandum is to enquire whether the OR

      Societies of Australia, New Zealand and Chile would, in

      principle, be interested in investigating the possibility of

      establishing a joint OR journal for the southern hemisphere. May

      I therefore ask that this proposal be tabled at a meeting of the

      Executive Committees of said Societies?

      The Executive Committee of ORSSA has already indicated that it

      would be in favour of this venture. If there is also interest in

      the venture from OR Societies of Australia, New Zealand and/or

      Chile, any suggestions with respect to the way forward would be

      much appreciated.

      Sincerely, 

      Jan H van Vuuren 

      Editor: ORiON




Agenda Item 4

  Automation of ORSNZ process

Background

  At the AGM held on 30 November 2006 the following was referred to a

  future council meeting.

      Andrew Mason asked for agreement in principle for $4000 to fund

      the automation of the Society's processes, including the

      migration of the existing ORSNZ website to a content management

      system. This was moved by Andrew Mason, seconded by John

      Raffensperger, and carried unanimously.




Agenda Item 5

  Recent graduate student registration at the Annual Conference

Background

  At the Council Meeting held on 30 November following the AGM it was

  raised that recent graduates that are student members of the

  Society, but are no longer full-time students, should not be

  entitled to the discounted student registration for the

  conference. The matter was referred to a future Council meeting.



Agenda Item 6

  Two-year and paid life membership subscriptions

Background

  At the AGM held on 30 November 2006, it was suggested that the

  Society consider offering two-year and paid life membership

  subscriptions. Nothing could be found in the constitution that

  precludes this.

Proposal

  Two-year membership subscription

      Only available to paid up standard and retired members,

      corporate members and corporate sponsors. Provides the member

      with two successive one-year subscriptions at double the cost of

      the current standard one-year membership subscription fee. The

      two-year fee is to be paid in a single sum and the member is in

      no way affected by any change to the standard one-year

      membership fee in the second year.

      Note that the adoption of this proposal for the two-year

      membership subscription would be non trivial due to

      complications arising with its implementation in the ORSNZ

      database.

  Paid life membership

      No proposal at present.

